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Dear Chairman Stetkar: 

 

 

We appreciate the interac�ons with TAC throughout the review of risk-informed On-Line 

Maintenance guideline and the Commitee’s insights. NRRC responds to TAC's recommenda�ons as 

follows. 

 

1. The current guideline states that internal event risk assessments should be conducted 

probabilis�cally, external event risk assessments determinis�cally, and risk management 

measures should be decided based on the assessment results. 

This guideline will be revised to include internal and external events in both quan�ta�ve and 

qualita�ve assessments to determine risk management measures. 

 

2. With regard to the management of items related to performance monitoring in on-line 

maintenance, we will consider what content should be added to the guideline and revise it as 

necessary. 

 

3. The guideline will be revised to include a statement that advises guideline users to confirm that 

on-line maintenance has no significant impact on the frequency of Cs-137 release exceeding 100 

TBq. The guidance for evalua�ng the frequency of a release of more than 100 TBq of cesium-



137 is available in the exis�ng Level 2 PRA standards and safety improvement assessment 

guidelines.  

We thank the TAC members for their con�nued assistance with upda�ng the on-line maintenance 

guideline. 

Sincerely, 

George Apostolakis 




